The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on November 11, 2013 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Tartaglia, Crick, Kaiser, Lemere, Baird, Sanderson, City Attorney Cook and guests. Absent: Treasurer Keerl.
Motion by Lemere, support by Crick to approve the minutes of October 14, 2013.  Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Lemere, support by Tartaglia to pay the bills in the amount of $21,225.41. Motion carried 6-0.    

The Finance Committee met to review the 2nd Quarter General Fund Budget and 3rd Quarter Water and Sewer Budget. No major complications were found and no major adjustments were needed.
Mayor Dobis gave members of council copies of the new Zoning Document for the City of Harrisville which was adopted on October 14, 2013 and became effective as of October 31, 2013. Copies are available on line at www.nemcog.org/downloads/cityofharrisville.pdf. Copies are also available at the City Office to be signed out. 
Mayor Dobis set a public hearing for the Water/Sewer Budget for December 9, 2013 at 7:30 pm. Motion by Crick, support by Baird to set a public hearing for the Water/Sewer Budget for December 9, 2013 at 7:30 pm. Motion carried: 6-0.

Mayor Dobis advised council that an advertisement for the vacancy of Alderman in Ward 3 will be placed in the Alcona County Review from December 1, 2013 through December 31, 2013 when all letters of interest and intent will be due.
NEMCOG contract for services to the City of Harrisville was brought to council for discussion by Mayor Dobis. Motion by Baird, support by Lemere to approve the NEMCOG contract of professional planning services for the City of Harrisville, on an ongoing basis, for  the 2013-2014 year. Motion carried: 6-0.
Mayor Dobis addressed the opportunity for the City of Harrisville to obtain a SAW (Storm Water Asset Management and Waste Water) Grant for upgrading the city’s storm sewer system, that was constructed in segments since the City’s inception of 1905 and correct the many deficiencies that exist. Additionally, a second grant, in conjunction with the first, would cover funding to upgrade and replace the sanitary sewer collection and lagoon system that was constructed in 1978. In addition, the city is in need of a plan to document the location within a GIS (Global Informational Systems) system and the condition of the sewer infrastructure to properly plan the infrastructure needs and continue to protect the surrounding water resources of Lake Huron.  This is a no match grant.
 Steve Warren, engineer and consultant from OHM Engineering, Saginaw, MI was present to direct discussion and answer questions from council concerning the grant process.  Motion by Lemere, support by Crick to offer the adoption of the SAW Grant Agreement resolution for the storm sewer grant with the Michigan Finance Authority (MFA) and with the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ). Yeas: Crick, Lemere, Kaiser, Baird, Tartaglia. Nays: Sanderson. Motion by Lemere, support by Baird to offer the adoption of the SAW Grant agreement resolution for the sanitary sewer grant. Yeas: Crick, Lemere, Kaiser, Baird, Tartaglia. Nays: Sanderson.
Mayor Dobis asked council approval for the following appointments beginning 2014: Harbor Commission: Robert Sanderson, Mike Crick, Michael Baird, ex-officio; term January 1, 2014-December 31, 2016. Motion by Tartaglia, support by Lemere to approve appointments to the Harbor Commission for the stated terms. Motion Carried: 6-0. 
Mayor Dobis asked council for approval of the appointment of Marie Mrorczek to the Planning Commission: term January 1, 2014-December 31, 2016. Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser to approve appointment for term stated. Motion carried: 6-0. 
Mayor Dobis advised council of the Holiday Office Closures for the Thanksgiving and Christmas Holidays. Thanksgiving: Closed-November 28 and 29, 2013. Christmas: December 24-January 1, 2014. The City Office will reopen on Thursday, January 2, 2014. Motion by Crick, support by Lemere to approve Holiday Hours. Motion carried: 6-0.
REPORTS

Clerk Pierce- The city would like to thank an anonymous donor for a very generous donation to the city which allowed for the purchase of two additional Christmas Decorations for Main St. The donation is graciously received and appreciated. The City General Election was held on Tuesday, November 5, 2013. All candidates were unopposed with no declared or registered write in candidates. As of November 4, 2013 there were 372 registered voters in the city. Our election workers recorded that 38 voters cast votes. 
Harbor Commission Baird reports that Jeanette Schultz, Treasurer, is retiring from the Harbor Commission and the Harbor Commission welcomes Kathy McGregor as the new treasurer.
Planning Commission Baird reports that the next Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 5, 2013 at 6:30 pm.
County Commission Thompson reports that the County Commission is working on renewing contracts within the county. Work is continuing on repairing the steps on the south side of the court house. A sheriff’s car was damaged in a car/deer accident recently.
Comment Cards: None.
Councils Last Comments: Alderman Sanderson informed council of the annual Tree Lighting and sing along at the Craft Maker’s Cabin area scheduled for Sunday, November 24, 2013 at 4:30 pm. The Town Hall meeting at Harrisville Township Hall with Representative Petalia had very good attendance.
Motion to adjourn by Lemere.                                               
Adjourned at 7:55 P.M.

Next regularly scheduled City Council meeting is Monday, December 9, 2013 at 7:00 PM.
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